MARAC STEERING COMMITTEE

JULY 2008

OFFICERS’ REPORTS

CHAIR

Appointments

· John LeGloahec appointed to the Finance Committee

· Leslie Simon reappointed to the Finance Committee

· Jane Ingold reappointed as Chair of the Membership Development Committee

· Heidi Abbey appointed to the Outreach Committee

Correspondence

· Ron Becker and Janet Linde wrote to me expressing some concerns about the operations of Distinguished Service Award Committee.  I spoke with Geof Huth and drafted a response.  I will be asking the Distinguished Service Award Committee to review its operations in light of some of these concerns.  An additional issue for discussion at the Steering Committee meeting is whether we want to emphasize MARAC service over national service.  If so, I will ask the Committee to revise its guidelines as well.

· Joanne McKinley inquired as to whether MARAC would be interested in serving as a sponsor of the conference in celebration of the 25th anniversary of the New Jersey Division of Archives and Records Management.  I contacted Ed Galvin, Jane Ingold, and Dale Patterson for their input.  Ed and I are inclined to recommend that MARAC submit an ad for the program.  Another option would be to have a table in the exhibit space.  Ed has agreed to follow up with Joanne.  We can decide which option is best at the Steering Committee meeting.

Old Business

· I will be following up with Jerry McCoy about the Peabody Room’s collections to see if he is ready for MARAC to recruit any volunteers.    

Submitted by

Susan McElrath

ADMINISTRATOR

Membership Statistics
There are currently 1,096 members: 1.014 Regular Members, 43 Retired Members, and 39 Student Members.  
The current state caucus memberships are as follows:

D.C.


185
Delaware

40
Maryland

156
New Jersey

145
New York

258
Pennsylvania

221
Virginia

154
West Virginia

15
Please note that some members pay to be part of more than one caucus, so total membership numbers and total state caucus numbers will not equal.  Caucus lists are attached in Excel format for the caucus representatives.

Directory
The 2nd edition of the 2008 Membership Directory is in process and will be e-mailed to the membership by the end of July.

Membership Renewal
I am currently working on the membership renewal forms and anticipate mailing them to all members before the end of July.  I have not been contacted by any committee chairs wishing to add a survey and so have not included one on the 2008-2009 renewal form.

Respectfully submitted,

Catherine Lamoureux, MARAC Administrator

VICE CHAIR

Upcoming Meeting:

 Silver Spring, MD
 November 6-8, 2008
Hotel: Crowne Plaza Washington DC/Silver Spring MD

Room Rate: Single/Double - $149/night

Local Arrangements Committee:  Co-Chairs, Mary Mannix and Karen Fishman

Reception Location: Crowne Plaza Hotel.  The co-chairs made a concerted effort to find an exotic reception location in downtown Silver Spring, but no venue was deemed suitable. Either the space was too small or the cost too high. Since Silver Spring is home to so many fine restaurants, it was decided to hold the reception at the hotel, so that members could then continue on to enjoy the Silver Spring nightlife.  This seemed to work well in Baltimore

Tours: 

1.  Rockville Local History Walking Tour,

2. American Film Institute Silver Theater and Cultural Center,

3.  The National Museum of Health and Medicine/Otis Historical Archives,

4. Catholic University / National Shrine of the Immaculate Conception,

5. Washington Walks, "I've Got a Secret" Walking Tour,

6. The American College of Obstetricians and Gynecologists (ACOG),

7. The George Meany Memorial Archives (GMMA),

8. Silver Spring Walking Tour,

9. An Afternoon at the Races: Laurel Park.

Program Committee:  Co-Chairs, Danna Bell-Russel and Sharmila Bhatia. 12 additional members.

Program Theme: Making History Local

Plenary Address: Mary Beth Corrigan talking about her experiences working with Riggs/PNC Bank Archives and the importance of local history collections

Luncheon Address: Jerry McCoy, President of the Silver Spring Historical Society and archivist of the Peabody Room Collection, DC Public Library. His topic will be the Silver Spring Post Office Mural and the fight to preserve it. You can read more about the mural at <http://silverspringhistory.homestead.com/mural.html>. 
Sessions: 21 sessions completed including the following topics: digitization at smaller institutions, looking at the DC during 1968, mentoring archivists, documenting civil unrest in the late 1960's, getting archivists involved in National History Day, an update on legal issues facing archivists, material relating to audiovisual collections and their uses, cases studies on using the Greene-Meissner processing approach, archivists as history detectives, collaboration and using blogs in archives. We will also be having a student papers session featuring three students presenting their original research. 

Workshops: 3 workshops: Appraisal Theory and Practice, Current Developments in Copyright, and Demystifying the Archives:  Promoting Primary Resources to Enhance Learning
Notes:  The program has been sent to CBD and a first-draft PDF is currently being edited
Future Meetings:

West Virginia, Charleston, WV      April 16-18, 2009

Hotel: Holiday Inn Charleston House

Room Rate: Single/Double - $99/night

Local Arrangements Committee:  Co-Chairs, Debra Basham and Rebecca Ebert

Reception Location: TBD. 

Tours: Possible tours include a walking or trolley tour of historical downtown and/or Victorian homes in the East End of Charleston, a possible tour of some of the downtown

churches with their architecture, and a behind-the-scenes tour of the new state museum, which should be about 1-2 months from completion by that point. Another tour might be Cass Gilbert-designed state capitol.

Program Committee:  Arian Ravanbakhsh and Laura Drake Davis

The Program Committee is in the process of recruiting members to serve. They have also created an email list.

Program Theme: TBD

Plenary Address: TBD

Luncheon Address: TBD 
Sessions: TBD

Notes: We chose the Holiday Inn Charleston House because it has sufficient space, is on the water, close to a mall, and offered the least expensive room rate.  The hotel offers, among other things, complimentary shuttle service to and from the airport.  

Jersey City, New Jersey    October 28-31, 2009 
Hotel: Westin, Jersey City 

Room Rate: Single/Double - $179/night 

Local Arrangements Committee:  Co-chairs, Idelle Nissila and Brenda Parnes.  LAC currently has a listserv and is in the process of forming.  Primarily consists of NJ volunteers at the moment, but Brenda is going to try to rally some people from New York.

Reception Location: TBD. 

Tours: TBD

Program Committee: TBD. I have received indications of interest of serving on the committee from a number of MARAC members, and am in the process of searching for co-chairs to lead the committee.  One person will give me a final answer in early August, and based on that decision, I will approach a second co-chair.

Program Theme: TBD

Plenary Address: TBD

Luncheon Address: TBD 
Sessions: TBD

Notes:  The Westin Jersey City is located one block from a PATH station and is minutes from Manhattan, Newark Airport, and a number of other attractions. It is on the waterfront and across the street from a large mall.  It is under construction and slated to open in January 2009.  

Newark, Delaware
Spring 2010
Investigations are currently underway to explore possibilities of holding this conference at the University of Delaware’s conference center.   If this does not work out, Randy Goss has also provided information about a number of locales in Wilmington, Delaware. We hope to have a final decision by the Silver Spring meeting
Harrisburg, Pennsylvania
Fall 2010
Linda Reis is putting out feelers about the possibility of a Fall 2010 meeting in Harrisburg, PA, to coincide with their Annual Archives and Records Management Seminar

Workshops:
Dale Patterson and Mike Knies have started taking proposals for Charleston, West Virginia.  The online evaluations for the Chautauqua meeting using Survey Monkey worked well.  There were thirteen evaluations total, and the general consensus was favorable.  People indicated that they would have liked more time in the Arrangement and Description workshop, which was already a full day workshop, so this may be something for the Education Committee to think about in terms of a non-conference workshop.

Other News:

At the last MCC meeting in Chautauqua, NY, several suggested edits to the Meeting Policy Manual relating to vendors were approved. I have incorporated them into a new version, which I will submit shortly to the webmaster to be uploaded onto the website.  Several other minor edits have been suggested, and while I do not plan on doing a major revision of the manual, I will be collecting these and reviewing them with MCC at Silver Spring.  

Respectfully Submitted,

Jennie Levine, Vice Chair

SECRETARY

No report. 

 

TREASURER AND FINANCE COMMITTEE
Submitted to the Steering Committee on Friday July 25, 2007 in Baltimore, MD.

1. Third Quarter Treasurer’s Report highlights (see attached).

· The income is from membership dues, publication sales, bank interest, Spring 2008 conference income, and “35 for 35” campaign contributions.

· Expenses are from our yearly insurance premium, the Lamoureux Company fees, accountant fees for the preparation of MARAC’s 990s, the publication of the MAA, Spring 2008 conference costs, awards and scholarship expenses, and losses on our investment account.

2. The five Certificates of Deposit held by MARAC matured on July 1, 2008, each with a value of $5264.05.  All five have been renewed for a period of twelve months at an interest rate of 3.36% with an annual yield of 3.41%.

3. The MARAC FY2009 Budget is attached.  The Finance Committee has approved the FY2009 budget and forwards it to the Steering Committee for its adoption.

4. The Spring 2008 (Chautauqua) meeting report is attached.  The meeting has posted a fine profit at more than $7,000.

5. The Finance Committee proposes that MARAC’s fiscal year be moved from an October 1 start date to a July 1 start date, beginning with July 1, 2009.  The Finance Committee makes this recommendation to Steering Committee for discussion and approval at its quarterly meeting.

6. The new Treasurer is continuing to settle in to his role while attempting to understand the idiosyncrasies of the MARAC budget.  Expect future changes in the way the budget is recorded and reported in response to suggestions made by MARAC’s former Treasurer and MARAC’s accountant, as well as in response to the preferences of the new Treasurer. 

Respctfully submitted,

Jim Gerencser, MARAC Treasurer
ARCHIVIST

There is not much in the way of particular events to record this quarter.  I enjoyed working with two committee members (Outreach; Finding Aids) in producing requisite award certificates that were handed out at the recent Chautauqua meeting.  I've begun to assess the documentation that has been flowing into the MARAC Archives in recent months, and preparing it for inclusion into the core archival collection.  Recently a series of discussions and investigations have been launched in the UM Libraries revolving around digital storage and access issues; I believe that within 12‑18 months our library as an organization will be much better equipped to effectively deal with digital products being produced by organizations such as MARAC than is the case today.  The prospect of accessioning photographs, material harvested from the MARAC website, etc. that has been "born digital"‑‑and will "stay digital"‑‑is actually no longer a prospect, it is a current reality.  So a paradigm shift in the way we do business in the MARAC Archives is under way and I suspect it is with your own programs as well.

Respectfully submitted,

Lauren Brown, Archivist 

